
NGUNGURU            VILLAGE

FAREWELL & WELCOME!

NEW ADMINISTRATOR

Christmas is nearly here!  Once again it has rolled around in the
blink of an eye.  Hope you have had time to get your Christmas
cards organized!  We trust that our Villagers are looking out for

one another during this silly season.
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Village Enhancement

  Thanks again to Bruce MacKenzie for all his hard
work upgrading the hall. We are now in the design

& consent process with hopes of the build
progressing in the New Year.  We will keep you

updated! 

APM and AGM

Grounds & Maintenance

Fibre Installation

Thank you to Graeme Brider who has been liaising
with Chorus and attending to Resident enquiries.

We know there have been a few issues and
Chorus have advised that they will be back within
the next couple of weeks to clean up and finish

off. 
A reminder if you wish to tap into the Fibre please

contact your internet service provider. 



Farewell & Welcome
As mentioned in our last newsletter our wonderful
Bruce McKenzie has decided to step down from the
Village Trust - we thank him once more for his hard

work and invaluable counsel over the years.
We would like to thank and welcome someone you all

know, Ross Holland, onto the Trust as a village
representative.

We also farewell Trish Ellis from her position on the
Trust and thank her for her service.  We extend a warm

welcome to Bill McQuinn who takes her place. 

Covid-19 Update

We understand these are unsettling times for everyone
with Covid-19 and the opening up the Auckland borders.  

Thank you for the open discussion at the APM/AGM. 
All your thoughts and concerns have been heard by the

Trust. 



Thank you also for adhering to the Government
guidelines by wearing a mask, signing in and social

distancing at our meeting. We await our next
government directive & mandates which we anticipate

will be coming very soon. 



We would also like this opportunity to thank Jane for
speaking to us at the APM as a Northland District Health

Nurse. 



  It has been brought to the Trust via our Health &
Safety report this year as well as from some of our
residents a couple of area's in the village that are

in need of attention.
> Roadside Kerbing - difficulty navigating some of
the kerbing, particularly for those with frames and

scooters. 
> Refurbishment of boundary fence and tidy up of

the creek area.
The Trust wish to inform you that after discussing
at the Trust Meeting investigations are underway
and we will keep you informed with how things

progress and any outcomes.



Community News

The Ngunguru Fishing Club is holding a Car Boot sale
on Sunday 12th December if you would like to grab a

bargain! Or to host a stall please contact Jan on
0272444166.



NOVEMBER/DECEMBER



Wow another month down and Christmas around the corner! The weather has been
very warm, I see a few of you already swimming.



We had a great MELBOURNE CUP day in the hall with a good crowd turning up and a
few dressed up for the occasion.  A lot of sweep stakes taken, and some good horse
racing done on the wooden horses. The six races were won by Dawn B, Heather, Pat,
Brian, Dawn R and Leonnie.  The winner of the Pohutukawa Cup was Dawn Bate. Best

dressed prize won by Pat. We had a few lucky prizes as well. A special thanks to Peter R
and Bob for setting up the racetrack, Graeme and Irene for organizing the sweepstakes

which is a big job - well done you two!
Thank you Murray for all that wonderful grinning gecko camembert cheese and to

Andrea for the wine.
Another lovely happy hour on Sunday 7th not so many there this month but still as

noisy as ever. The winner of the quiz was Gaye.
I went to see a friend at Jane Mander last week and as I was walking down the corridor I
was met by Rosemary. Her room was next to my friends, so I was able to have a catch

up with her. She was very chirpy and said to say hi to you all. 
CHAIR YOGI is on in the hall every Wednesday at 10.30am. Would be nice to see a few

more of you there. It is very relaxing, and the cost is $5 for the hour.
Well done to all who have veg plots up at the gardens. They are looking extremely

healthy. 



Thanks, Kath




SOCIAL CLUB NEWSLETTER

UPCOMING EVENTS!

SUNDAY 5TH DEC - HAPPY HOUR
THURSDAY 16TH DEC - CHRISTMAS DINNER


